
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
         October 6, 2014 

 
A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, September 8, 2014, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport, 
Council Meeting; Derrick McElwaney, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, 
Town Clerk.   
 
Also in attendance were: Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lassetter, Jean Mitchell, David Mullins, Joe Bridges and 
Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
 The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the September 8, 2014 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Polly Garlington asked to address the Mayor and Council.  Please see the attached notes for items 
discussed. 
 
Joe Bridges asked to address the Mayor and Council.  The items discussed were: 

 Historic Buildings and finding a way to let him open them. 
 Temporary Buildings and their specific requirements on the lots at the corner of Main Street and 

Terrentine and also the lot beside Richard’s Studio. 
 
Public Comments –  

 Mr. Lassetter –  

 Wanted to know if the privet hedge by the power pole in front of his business is on 
his property or the right of way.  The hedge needs to be removed. 

 Jean Mitchell –  

 She was in business in the town for 16 years 

 The Council did not ask her to leave, 

 Mr. Bridges asked her to move back to the old building on Terrentine Rd. 

 There are cracks and holes in the floor of the building on Main Street and there are 
snakes in the building.  The gas tank had to be refilled every 2 weeks. 

 She had buses coming from the Cancer Center and tour buses from the Walking 
Dead tours. 

 David Mullins – 
 The Town needs to renegotiate the water contract. 
 His water purity and pressure is not good. 

 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes – n/a 



 

 

 Derrick McElwaney – n/a 
 

Clerks Comments – n/a 
 

Mayor’s Minutes –  

 On the Main Street park, the state was supposed to do all the work but that has changed due to 
budget cutbacks.  We are talking with the county to get them to help with the work.  Integrated 
Science and Engineering are drawing up the final plans. 

 We are still talking with Turin and the Water Authority about getting a new contract. 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 








